
 
 
 
 
 

Public Notice: 
The United States Army Will Hold a Public Meeting 

on the Proposed Plan for Remedial Action at Operable Unit 5 
Iowa Army Ammunition Plant 

Middletown, Iowa 

The United States (U.S.) Army in conjunction with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
(U.S. EPA) is initiating a Remedial Action (RA) for two Munitions Response Sites (MRSs) 
within Operable Unit 5 at the Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP) located in Middletown, 
Iowa. These MRSs include the Possible Demolition Site and the Incendiary Disposal Area. 
The Army, with oversight by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the Iowa 
Department of Natural Resources, is conducting this RA as defined by the Comprehensive 
Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA), the National 
Contingency Plan (NCP), and IAAAP Federal Facilities Agreement. IAAAP was listed on the 
National Priorities List in 1990. 

Due to a change in mission, the future use of the two MRSs has changed to allow for 
development and increased access. As a result, the Preferred Remedial Alternative for each of 
the MRSs is changing from Land Use Controls to Munitions and Explosives of Concern 
Subsurface Clearance to achieve Unlimited Use/Unrestricted Exposure. 
The Revised Proposed Plan outlining details regarding the change in the Preferred Remedial 
Alternatives is available for review in the Administrative Record online at 
https://iaaaprestoration.com/adminrecord/. 
Public Comment Period – July 17, 2024, to August 21, 2024. 
The Army will hold a 30-day public comment period for the Revised Proposed Plan and the 
Remedial Action from July 17, 2024, to August 21, 2024. The Army will consider all formal 
relevant comments prior to making a final decision. You may submit formal written comment 
during the public meeting or send written comments by email or mail postmarked by August 
16, 2024, to Jennifer Busard, U.S. Army Remedial Project Manager, 17571 DMC Highway 79, 
Middletown, Iowa 52638-5000, jennifer.l.busard.civ@army.mil. 
Public Meeting – July 16, 2024 
In addition to the public comment period, a public meeting will be held on July 16, 2024, at 
11:00 a.m. at West Burlington City Hall, 122 Broadway Street, West Burlington, Iowa 52655. 
If members of the community have questions or comments about the Revised Proposed Plan 
or the Remedial Action, or are interested in additional site information, please contact: 

U.S. Army Remedial Project Manager 
Jennifer Busard 

17571 DMC Highway 79 
Middletown, Iowa 52638 

319-753-7339 
jennifer.l.busard.civ@army.mil 
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